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Dear Parents/Carers, 

We come to the end of another busy and successful term and are looking 

ahead to some well deserved holiday time and the Christmas festivities.  

When I look back at this term, one of the things that stands out for me is 

the continuing generosity of the school community when we ask for      

donations. Whether it has been Harvest Festival or one of the Christmas 

appeals, we have done so well in the amount we have managed to donate. 

We know that not everyone has the same Christmas experience and I hope 

that some of our donations will find their way to those in our school   

community who need it and that it helps bring some cheer at this festive 

time. 

I am really impressed by the quality of the work that has been done this 

term. I have seen some outstanding history work from pupils who have 

visited Corfe Castle, excellent writing from across the school, really    

competitive PE lessons and great science projects in years 6 and 7. This is 

just a very small example of what is happening in school on a daily basis. 

We were visited by the Executive Officer of the National Middle School’s 

Forum during this term. He goes into many middle schools across the 

country and was so impressed by the focus of the pupils in lessons and 

the pride they showed in their work. You will have been sent your child’s 

Autumn Term report today and I am sure that you will see the same focus 

reflected in their attitude grades. 

Finally, a huge thank you to the whole team at St. Michael’s for their hard 

work this term. We all wish you and those you hold dear a very Merry 

Christmas. See you in 2024!  

Mr Ayling 



 

Even More Footballing Success! 

You may remember that our Year 6 boys’ and girls’ teams 

won the East Dorset Area Football championships as they 

were progressing to the County finals. 

The boys tried very hard and played well but were knocked 

out at the County stage. Well done to them as it is still a 

massive achievement to get this far. 

The girls’ team however went on to win the County finals and 

so have been crowned Dorset Champions. They played       

exceptionally well - massive congratulations to them. The 

next stage is the South of England finals, at a venue yet to be  

determined, where they will play other county winners to try 

and reach the national finals. We will keep you posted on 

their progress! 

One of the fastest growing 

sports at St. Michael’s is 

Handball. Our team, The St. 

Michael’s Mavericks, recently 

took part in their first ever 

tournament where they beat 

Oakdalians and narrowly lost 

to Poole Phoenix (despite 

them being a much more    

experienced team). A great 

result and we wish them the 

best of luck in their next 

tournament on December 

16th. 

Our Rugby teams have been 

busy competing across the 

local area. Here are a couple 

of photos of two of our 

teams at local tournaments. 



Year 5 Year 6 Year 7 Year 8 

Eva-Bella J Finley W Evie P Molly A 

Bethany P Iris D Leah J Matilda C 

Oliver S Zach J Jacob B Dylan C 

Rhys B  Jake W Lily Mac N 

  Karla La R Patrick T 

  Joseph D  

  Jacob H  

  Calvin C  

    

Every Friday, two pupils from each year group 

are selected to go and see Mr Ayling to          

receive praise and a reward for their hard 

work. All the pupils below have been                         

selected since the last newsletter. 

Following a request from the school worship group, we 

held our first Christingle service in the school hall. Pupils 

made Christingles in their classroom earlier in the week 

and we lit these as part of the worship led by Vicar          

Suzanne. There was a very spiritual atmosphere in the hall  

created by the soft glow of over 200 candles. Pupils took 

home their Christingles and we hope that they enjoyed the 

experience. 



We were once again wowed by the musical talent in the school at our annual Carol service that 

took place in Wimborne Minster last Wednesday evening. The theme for this year was to look at 

Christmas and how it is celebrated across the world. We used the cultural stories of some our 

pupils to look at Christmas traditions in  places such as Hawaii, South Africa, Brazil, Norway and  

Ukraine. The children also sang Christmas tunes from each location we visited. A team of pupils, 

led by George in year 8, made flags showing each location as part of the Arts Award               

programme. We also had a group of pupils acting out the Nativity in a rather unusual way. A 

huge thank you to all of those involved in the event and for the Minster team for allowing us to 

worship in this magnificent surrounding. Thanks to your generosity, we raised over £350 that 

has been split between the Minster and the four nominated House charities for this year (NSPCC, 

Southampton Children’s Hospital, Dorset Air Ambulance and Save the Children). 



Here are the final house point totals for the year.  Pupils earn ‘ePraise’ points and these 

are added together to make their house point totals. 

 

18,318 17,676 17,571 18,091 

 

 

You can check your child’s ePraise points total by going to www.epraise.co.uk and logging into 

the parents page. 

These are the five students with the most house points in each house -  well done! 

Rachel K (1493  Freddie H (205)  Olivia A (182)  Charlotte F (211) 

Oliver H (191)  Eve-Bella J (200)  Oliver S (181)  Heidi C (201) 

Annie B (185)  Mpho M (193)  Roseanna L (174)  Tom MacK (184) 

Oscar W (184)  Alexander B (168)  Jasper B (170)  Oscar J (180) 

Dexter J (178)  Thomas A (167)  Edward F (166)  Daisy H (177) 

We are sorry to be saying goodbye to Mr Montacute at the end of this term. Mr Montacute has 

been an outstanding Head of Year 5 and has built a really effective transfer programme to help 

pupils settle into the school. He has contributed much to the footballing success of the school 

(despite being a Liverpool fan)!. He has been a great tutor to his classes over his six years at the 

school and we are so pleased for his well-deserved promotion into a senior management        

position at another school. We wish him all the best for the future. 

Mrs C. Holmes will be taking over as the Head of Year 5 from January and we all wish her the 

very best in her new role in school. The teaching commitment for class 5M will be taken over by 

Mrs Cummins who will be joining the school in the new year. We are also delighted that        

Mrs Cole will be taking on Mr Montacute’s PE teaching timetable and we are so pleased to have 

her expertise as part of the staff team. 

We are also sad to say goodbye to Mrs Wheeler who works as a teaching assistant across the 

school. She has worked with us for just over two years and often with pupils who find school a  

difficult experience. We thank her for all she has done and wish her success in her new school. 

Lastly, we are sad to be bidding farewell to Mr Lovering who is retiring from his position as the 

Facilities Manager for the school. Mr Lovering has worked hard to ensure that we are able to 

maintain the cost of the swimming pool and has ensured that the community make the most of 

our facilities outside of school hours. He has managed the site team and has been responsible 

for the upkeep and health and safety of the school. We will miss him and wish him all the best 

for his future. We delighted to welcome Mr Khan to the school as a caretaker who will be     

working alongside Mr  Jolliffe as our new site team. 

http://www.epraise.co.uk


Thank you to everyone who brought something 

in for the reverse advent calendar to help make 

some Christmas food parcels for the local food 

banks. As you can see, we were able to deliver 

a substantial amount of food and we know that 

this will be so appreciated by people in our 

community. 

A huge that you for all those 

families who were able to donate 

a shoebox gift for vulnerable 

people in Romania.  We were 

able to collect a total of 91     

boxes and these are now on 

planes on their way to where 

they will be distributed. 

A big thank you to all of the parents who came into school 

for our ‘What Every Parent Should Know’ sessions last 

week. The feedback has been universally positive and 

those who attended came away much more informed 

about keeping our young people safe from harm in the 

modern world. We are grateful to the Mental Heath in 

School Team, Escapeline and Mr Taylor for delivering the    

sessions and to Mrs Warren and the pastoral team for   

putting this together. 



Tuesday 2nd January  INSET Day (school closed) 

Wednesday 3rd January Pupils return to school 

Tuesday 16th January Selected year 7 pupils Illustration Workshop 

Tuesday 23rd January Collective worship with the Bishop of Salisbury  

Wednesday 24th January Your Health Matters Day - whole school            

off-timetable for the day 

Monday 29th January —

Thursday 1st February 

Year 6 Mock SATS Week - please avoid taking 

pupils out of school this week 

Wednesday 31st January Year 8 Holocaust Memorial Day Talk at           

Allenbourn Middle School 

Tuesday 6th February All day Peter Pan rehearsal at St. Michael’s    

Middle 

Thursday 8th February Year 8 Careers Workshops 

Monday 12th February  Half Term starts 

Friday 17th February  Half Term ends 

Monday 19th February  INSET Day (school closed) 

Tuesday 27th February Subject based parents evening (in school) 

Monday 11th March—        

Friday 11th March 

Year 5 Easter Experience at Wimborne Minster 

(one class each day) 

Wednesday 13th March Subject based parents evening (online) 

Monday 25th March All day Peter Pan rehearsal at Layard Theatre 

Tuesday 26th March Peter Pan Performance Night 1 

Wednesday 27th March Peter Pan Performance Night 2 

Thursday 28th March Peter Pan Performance Night 3 

Thursday 28th March  INSET Day (school closed) 

Friday 29th March Easter Holidays start 

Monday 15th April Pupils return to school 






